Gallaudet University

IDA@Gallaudet

1971-1980 On the Green

11-6-1974

On the Green Vol. IV No. 9 November 6, 1974

On the Green

Follow this and additional works at: https://ida.gallaudet.edu/onthegreen_1971-1980

Recommended Citation

On the Green, "On the Green Vol. IV No. 9 November 6, 1974" (1974). 1971-1980. 124. https://ida.gallaudet.edu/onthegreen_1971-1980/124

This News Article is brought to you for free and open access by the On the Green at IDA@Gallaudet. It has been accepted for inclusion in 1971-1980 by an authorized administrator of IDA@Gallaudet. For more information, please contact james.mccarthy@gallaudet.edu.



EDWARD MINER GALLAUDET MEMORIAL LIBRARY
GALLAUDET COLLEGE
WASHINGTON, D. C.

VOL. IV, NO. 9 November 6, 1974

HANDS ACROSS THE SEAS

In recent years, there has been growing interest among Gallaudet College graduates in employment and volunteer positions serving deaf persons in other countries. In response to this interest, a program, The Deaf Reach Across the Seas, will be presented in the College Auditorium on November 26, at 8 p.m.

The program will be hosted by Steve Mathis, director of Gallaudet's newly formed International Center on Deafness. Opportunities for the deaf in the Peace Corps will be discussed by Velma Linford, Peace Corps representative.

Frances Parsons, who has done extensive traveling, lecturing and work with the deaf throughout the world, will make a presentation, including slides, of her experiences. For example, her travels this past summer took her to the Philippines, Thailand, India, Burma and Iran where she lectured, conducted workshops and courses, and consulted on the use of total communication in the classroom.

Tickets are \$2 for general admission and \$1.25 for students.
All proceeds will go toward the construction of the first school with modern facilities to utilize total communication in the Philippines. Four recent Gallaudet graduates have also been involved with the work of this new school. They are Daisy Slagle and Pauline Spanbauer, who are with the Peace Corps, and Linda Cox and Guy Vollmer, who are volunteering in Manila.

If you are unable to attend the program; but you are interested in giving your support to this project, please send your contributions to Frances Parsons.

-- The Annual Editor's Award from

AMONG OURSELVES

the Journal of Speech and Hearing Reseach was presented to Ellen Danaher and her co-authors, Mary Jo Osberger and James Pickett, Sensory Communication Research Lab, for their article: "Discrimination of Format Frequency Transition in Synthetic Vowels." Rod Ferrell will be the main speaker at a program for teachers of the hearing impaired, rehabilitation personnel and representatives of various service agencies in the Rock Island and Molne, Illinois, and Davenport, Iowa, areas. He will also be a principal participant in a training program at Skills, Inc., a sheltered workshop, in Rock Island, Illinois -- Mary Woods gave a speech on Wednesday to the Maryland Library Association regarding services to the hearing impaired young adult. -- Five members of the Library staff--Adele Krug, Steven Frank, Bob Webster, Mary Woods and Lee Putnam -attended the Annual Conference of Potomac Technical Processing Librarians this weekend.

POSITIONS AVAILABLE ELECTRONIC TECHNICIAN: Educational

Technology
GENERAL COUNSELOR: Counseling and
Placement

GROUNDSKEEPER: Physical Plant
ASSISTANT TO THE REGISTRAR:
Office of the Registrar
CUSTODIAN: Physical Plant
STAFF NURSE: Student Affairs
COACHES: Physcial Education
PLACEMENT TECHNICIAN: Counseling
and Placement
COMMUNITY UNIT ADVISOR: MSSD
CCTV ENGINEER/ELECTRONIC TECHNICIAN:
MSSD
DRIVER: MSSD

CCTV ENGINEER/ELECTRONIC TECHNICIA
MSSD

DRIVER: MSSD
STAFF ASSISTANT FOR PLANNING AND
PROGRAMMING: MSSD

CUSTODIAL WORKING SUPERVISOR:
Physical Plant
CLERK-TYPIST/RECEPTIONIST: Alumni
and Public Relations
INSTRUCTOR or ASSISTANT PROFESSOR
(Faculty): Chemistry Department

AROUND AND ABOUT

--The D.C. Chapter of the GCAA will hold its next meeting -- a harvest dessert card party -- on Wednesday, November 13, at 7:30 p.m. in the Student Union Card Room. Admission is \$1 or 50¢ plus a can of food. The proceeds will go for two Thanksgiving dinners for needy families.

--PRWAD luncheons are beginning again! The first will be Friday, November 15, from 12 noon to 1:30 p.m., at the Quality Inn, N.E., 1600 New York Avenue, N.E. The price of the buffet lunch will be \$4. Please call Rod Ferrell at 541 or TTY 815 for a reservation. Also contact Rod if you have not renewed your PRWAD membership or you are interested in becoming a member.

--Please remember that tickets for "Lion in Winter" are on sale this week from 2-5 p.m. in the Auditorium.

MAKING YOUR LIST, CHECKING IT TWICE?
Only 39 more shopping days until
Christmas!! Do you need an interesting and special gift? The
Gallaudet College Alumni Association
may be able to ease your shopping

woes.

There are still a few Washburn etchings available. These prints by Gallaudet graduate Cadwallader Washburn, one of America's foremost dry point etchers, can be seen during the week of November 18, in the Edward Miner Gallaudet Home. from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

These prints are becoming more difficult to obtain with each passing year. For additional information, contact Lupe Starr in the Alumni and Public Relations Office.

FOR THE BENEFIT OF GALLAUDET COLLEGE

The Wheaton-Kensington Chapter of Rotary International is sponsor-ing an Oyster & Beef Roast on November 23, from 7-10 p.m., at the Knights of Columbus Hall, Forest Glen Road and Rosensteel Avenue, Silver Spring.

The proceeds from the dinner, which will include fried oysters, raw oysters, clam chowder, stewed clams and roast beef, plus an auction will be given by Rotary to Gallaudet College. Tickets are \$7.50.

For further information, contact Bill Freize at 593-1144 or Dr. Cook at 593-6667.

INFORMATION AT YOUR FINGERTIPS

It is here! The Gallaudet
Almanac! Can't remember the class
year of a friend, the score of a
Bison football game, the date a
building was constructed? Stop
looking! It is all in the Almanac.
Three hundred pages of useful, but
difficult to find, facts have been
painstakingly collected.

Get your copy while they last from the Alumni and Public Relations Office. Only \$6.95!

ON THE GREEN is published each week for the faculty and staff of Gallaudet College by the Office of Alumni and Public Relations.

Judy Bortner, editor